
April 22,  2015 
 
The Portage Township Planning Commission April 22,  2015 meeting was called to order by 
acting chairperson Ted Soldan at 7:02 PM.  Present were Ted, Dave Rulison, Dean Latendresse, 
Melanie Kueber Watkins, John Ligon, and Peggy Anderson.  Guests John Ollila, Andrew Kemper, 
Bill Bingham, Pat Coleman and Bruce Petersen were also present (see attached.) 
 
The meeting was turned over to Pat Coleman, who presented the commission with an agenda 
(see attached.)   
 
After working through the items on the agenda, the meeting was opened for discussion.  
Township board member Bill Bingham expressed concern about some language limiting plant 
start-up hours for the Valley View Quarry.  The commission countered that the language in the 
proposed ordinance was taken from the consent agreement.  Bingham also suggested that the 
proposed rezoning of the old REA property be left as rural residential.  The commission agreed 
with this suggestion and the change was made. 
 
Board member Andrew Kemper expressed his view that the amount of information required for 
the site plan has increased from the previous ordinance to the proposed one.  He was 
concerned that the information required was so lengthy and detailed that it will add significant 
costs and upfront time to building projects.  A great deal of discussion ensued, and in the end 
the commission decided to leave the wording the same. 
 
Board member John Ollila suggested wording be added to the ordinance that limited the use of 
truck bodies as storage buildings.  After a great deal of conversation, it was decided to leave the 
ordinance as it was originally on this issue. 
 
The next meeting will be an informational meeting with the members of the planning 
commission and any property owners (who will be notified by mail) affected by the proposed 
rezoning of the M1 (mixed use) in the township.  It was scheduled for May 6, 2015 at 7:00 at 
the township office. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn at 8:55 pm by Soldan, seconded by Latendresse, and passed.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Ted Soldan, Secretary 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 



 


